
Village of West Line  
Regular Business Meeting 

Tuesday October 11th   2022 

September 13th – Meeting  

Council Members present: Brian O’Dell, Jeff Yearington, Jeff Sheppard, Roger Lavelock, and Chris 

Ritter 

 Meeting called to order at  7:01 pm By Brian O’Dell 

 Opened Meeting with Pledge of Allegiance  

 Minutes from August  9th meeting read by Brian O’Dell  

o Motion to accept minutes as read by Jeff Sheppard, motion 2nd by Jeff Yearington 

(Motion passed)  

 Financial Report read by Brian O’Dell 

o Motion to accept minutes as read by Jeff Sheppard, motion 2nd by Jeff Yearington 

(motion passed) 

Old Business: 

o Gazebo Status - Roger Lavelock will be heading up this project to move Gazebo to park 

location.  

o Letter (Lori Brock / Josh Matthews) – Brian O’Dell working to have this approved by 

Village attorney 

o Stove in bldg. – Brian O’Dell will confirm with Health Dept. if hood is required 

New Business: 

Jeff Yearington –  

o Approval for expense of $546.96 / Sutherlands (Cold Patch / New Front Door)  

 Motion to accept expense request by Roger Lavelock, 2nd by Chris Ritter (motion 

passed) 

o Shop electric – parts needed (cost), being researched by Jeff Yearington 

 Brian to ask John massey regarding meter loop length requirement 

 Roger to look in to getting backhoe running to dig needed trench for PVC / 

electric run 

o Discussion regarding wood chips for playground  

o Motion to approve Keith Dennis to fix ladies bathroom faucet by Jeff Yearington,2nd by 

Jeff Sheppard. (Motion passed)  

 

Brian O’Dell –  

o Asked if we wanted to “renew” the westlinemo.org website for another year 

 Motion to approve website renewal by Roger Lavelock, 2nd by Jeff Sheppard 

(motion passed)  

 Westlinemo.org domain and website due for renewal. Invoice given to Delores 

o An email address of jeff.yearington@westlinemo.org will be created and updated on 

website for people to be able to reach Jeff Yearington regarding Bldg, permits etc.  

 

Roger Lavelock –  

o Discussion regarding placement of donated Gazebo. It was decided to put it between 

shop and main building about 30 feet north of the swing set. Chris Ritter suggested 

making sure electric is ran to it. 
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Public –  

Jennifer O’Dell –  

o Requested $1000.00 donation from the Village of West Line for needed items at the 

2022 Fall Festival on October 15th 1p-5p 

o Motion to approve expense Jeff Sheppard, 2nd by Chris Ritter (motion passed) 

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:01 pm by Roger Lavelock, motion 2nd by Jeff Sheppard (Motion passed) 

meeting adjourned 

Citizens present at meeting: Deloris Dennis, Linda Yearington, Dawn Yearington, and Kristen Heaton  

Notes taken by Brian O’Dell 


